
Mr. Clay P. But ler, 
738 Sequoia Ave. , 
San Mateo , Calif . 94403 

Dear Mr. Butl er: 

1967, Septo 14 

Were you r eally serious when you suggested 
a possibl e trip to t he site of the Goose Lake meteorite 
find? I be l ieve we tal ked about this a bit when at 
the \vt\lhington meeting l ast N9vembe r . 

I do pl an to a t tend the session of The Meteo ­
rit1cal Society at Moffett Field Oct . 25-27. My wi fe 
wi ll be a long , not for the meeting , but as a vacation , 
and could pr esumably s t ay in San Francisco or some 
other near- by poi nt while I was absent on the trip--
if we go. 

l.Bt me know if you are still of a mind to try 
thi s , s nd if so , whether pu want to go before or a fter 
the sessions , which are Wednesday thru Friday . I would 
g l adly pay the expenses of t he trip . How long woul d it 
take and how would we best go? 

I have not done too much about meteorites this 
year and won ' t have any paper to present . I did see a 
17t pound old choodrite i n Oklahoma l as t Sunday; it was 
found near Springer , Okla . , and is in the possession of a 
geologist who setueed it . We plan to try sorr.e talking 
and inqniries in the region i n hopes of locating more . 
The specimen shows the usua l brokwn faces so th t there- is 
hope of further finds . 

Yours sincerelyj 


